
VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY
SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES

December 14, 2023

Call to Order
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at Vine Grove
Elementary, 7:00 A.M. Members present were Ms. Jaime Fey, Mrs. Hailee Denson, Mrs.
Nicholle Hayse, Mrs. Kathryn Dowdell and Principal Ashley Cockriel. Absent members: Loryalyn
Skeeters. Principal Cockriel called the meeting to order. Mrs. Consuelo Murrell took the
Minutes. John Stith, Chief Operations Officer of Hardin County Schools, was a guest.
Mrs. Fey made a motion to approve the agenda. Mrs. Denson seconded the motion. Motions
unanimously carried.

Mrs. Fey made a motion to approve the minutes from October 19, 2023. Mrs. Denson
seconded the motion. Motions unanimously carried.

Good News Report- Mrs. Cockriel talked to the council about the recent winter musical . GREAT JOB

MRS. TAYLOR!! Motion unanimously carried.

Per Pupil Allocation/District Activity Funds Budget Review- the Council reviewed and discussed the

October 2023 and November 2023 Per Pupil Allocation and District Activity Funds. Mrs. Fey made a

motion for approval of the budgets. Mrs. Denson seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.

New Business

CSIP Approval-the Council reviewed and discussed the ESS and Title One Budgets for the 2023-24 School

year. Mrs. Fey made a motion to approve the budgets. Mrs. Dowdell seconded the motion. Motion

unanimously carried.

Safety Plan- after review and revisions suggested during the October meeting, the Council reviewed

and discussed the Vine Grove Elementary Safety Plan. Mrs. Fey made a motion to approve the budgets.

Mrs. Dowdell seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.

ADJOURN Ms. Fey made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Dowdell seconded the motion.

Motion unanimously carried.


